WTC Families for Proper Burial Court Date
Save the Date:

WTC Families for Proper Burial asks all to attend the screening of a 26-minute film on the removal of debris to Fresh Kills next Friday at 1pm. The Families are required to watch the film as part of their ongoing court case to ensure a respectful burial place for the unidentified remains at Fresh Kills. It is important that as many family members and friends as possible attend the screening to show their support for the efforts of WTC Families for Proper Burial.  

Construction of WTC Memorial to Begin in March, Pataki Says
To be completed by Sept., 2009  Detailed plans for Bedrock Level released

The bidding competition for the first phase of construction at the WTC 9/11 Memorial has begun. "This is the first bid package for the actual construction of the memorial," Gov. George E. Pataki said yesterday in a New York Times Article that details the construction plans for the Memorial. Pataki added: "It's a critical milestone, and it means we are on time for the beginning of construction in March." Pataki said the memorial would be finished by Sept. 11, 2009. A floor plan of the Memorial based on the LMDC specifications is available on VOICES website.
According to the LMDC, Victims' relatives will be able to descend to bedrock level in a private elevator. They will find two rooms that are closed to the public: a 2,400-square-foot family room and a 360-square-foot viewing room looking into a climate-controlled storage chamber for unidentified remains. The NYC chief medical examiner's office will be able to retrieve remains for further forensic examination as DNA-based identification techniques improve, according to Anna Papageorge of the LMDC.
The recently released WTC Memorial Design has been criticized by 9/11 Family Members for failing to fully preserve the footprints of the Twin Towers, and because the fountains on ground level of the design “Reflecting Absence” will be shut off during the winter months. In the NY Times article, Anthony Gardner, executive director of the World Trade Center United Family Group said that if they were preserved uninterrupted, "The remains of the footprints could speak to people thousands of years from now."

